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SUBJECT

A BRIEFING on King County’s evaluation of its response to the H1N1 (“swine flu”) outbreak.

SUMMARY

This briefing focuses on Public Health’s evaluation of its response to the H1N1 outbreak (refer to Attachment 1:  The H1N1 Influenza After Action Report).  This briefing by Public Health staff furthers the Council’s priority of Safe, Healthy and Vibrant Communities per Ordinance 13302 by reviewing the county’s response to the H1N1 outbreak.  This is the second briefing on the H1N1 outbreak in 2010
BACKGROUND
The H1N1 influenza outbreak first emerged in spring 2009 spreading globally throughout the summer.  A second wave of the pandemic began in September 2010, causing Public Health – Seattle & King County and other healthcare organizations across the county to initiate full activation of their pandemic flu response plans.  The fall 2010 response to H1N1 lasted four months, with disease surveillance, education efforts and data analysis continuing to this day.  
This briefing by Public Health staff furthers the Council’s priority of Safe, Healthy and Vibrant Communities per Ordinance 13302 by reviewing the county’s response to the H1N1 outbreak.  This is the second briefing on the H1N1 outbreak in 2010; Council staff provided an initial briefing at the committee’s March 9th meeting. 

ANALYSIS
Public Health and healthcare partners across King County have developed coordinated response plans to address public health emergencies.  The H1N1 response tested the region’s capabilities to conduct disease surveillance, distribute antiviral medications and personal protective equipment, develop and implement rationing measures for limited medical supplies, coordinate a county-wide emergency vaccination program, and educate and inform a concerned public about the disease, the response measures underway, and resources available to them.

When the outbreak subsided, Public Health coordinated a region-wide assessment with healthcare and community partners of the strengths and challenges experienced during the response.  The attached After Action Report includes a detailed review of the outbreak and prioritizes activities to improve response capabilities for the upcoming fall 2010 flu season.  
Briefly, some of the priorities for the upcoming fall flu season are to:
· Improve coordination between local health departments and with the state department of health.  

· Ensure information resources developed by Public Health are visible and promoted and distributed to all communities.

· Plan for “worst case scenarios” regarding access to state and federal assistance; effectively manage existing resources and capacity; and pursue technology options to improve our ability to share real-time information about where limited medical supplies and medical services may be available.

Michael Loehr, Emergency Management Manager, Public Health will provide a briefing on the After Action Report process, results and lessons learned.
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